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BY E-MAIL 
April 30, 2008 
 
 
Mr. Douglas Fee 
President and CEO 
Ottawa River Power Corporation 
283 Pembroke Street West 
P. O. Box 1087 
Pembroke, ON  K8A 6Y6 
 
Dear Mr. Fee: 
 
Re:  Application for Amendment of Distribution Licence (ED-2003-0033) 
 Board File Number EB-2008-0094 
 
This will acknowledge receipt on April 23, 2008 of your application for an 
amendment of distribution licence ED-2003-0033. The Board has assigned File 
Number EB-2008-0094 to this matter.  Please refer to this number in all future 
correspondence to the Board regarding this matter.  All information related to this 
matter that is to be included in the record of the application must be filed with the 
Board Secretary.  
 
Based on the Board's experience with applications of this nature, the Board 
expects that it will be able to render a decision and/or order for this application on 
or about July 23, 2008  
 
The Board also notes that there is some additional information typically asked for 
in a licence amendment application of this nature.  It includes the following, with 
reference to section 21(4)(b) of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998: 
 

1. A statement as to whether or not any person other than the licence holder 
will be adversely affected in a material way by the outcome of the 
proceeding, and why; and  

2. A statement as to whether or not the applicant wishes that the Board 
dispose of this proceeding without a hearing. 
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Also, with respect to the letter of November 14, 2006 from Houchaimi Holdings 
Ltd. to Ottawa River Power Corporation, which is included as an attachment to 
the application, it is unclear whether Houchaimi Holdings Ltd. supports the 
application. 
 
And with respect to the letter of November 7, 2006 from 2000396 Ontario Inc., it 
is unclear what interest 2000396 Ontario Inc. has in the application. 
 
Please provide clarification on the above points.  
 
There is no expectation that this additional information is needed to begin the 
process of reviewing this application.  However, by providing such information, 
the processing of this application can be expedited. 
 
Please direct any questions relating to this application to Tobi Baumhard, Project 
Advisor at 416-440-8110 or e-mail, Tobi.Baumhard@oeb.gov.on.ca.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
 Original signed by 
 
 
John Pickernell 
Assistant Board Secretary 
 


